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By email 
 
Our ref: 24/05/sr/75 
 

01 June 2015 
Dear  
 
Re: Gastrointestinal illness outbreak at Crewe Hall Hotel 

 

Thank you for your emails of 24 May and 1 June 2015 in which you asked for a copy 
of Public Health England’s outbreak report following its investigation of an outbreak 
of gastrointestinal illness at Crewe Hall Hotel.  
 
Your letter has been handled as a request for information under the Freedom of 
Information (FOI) Act. In accordance with Section 1(1)(a) of the FOI Act, I can 
confirm that Public Health England (PHE) holds the information requested. 
 
Please find a copy of the outbreak report attached. Please note that in accordance 
with Section 40 of the FOI Act (personal data), the names of third parties, have been 
redacted from the report. In addition, in accordance with PHE’s data disclosure 
policy, information pertaining to few than five people has been suppressed to reduce 
the risk of deductive disclosure of sensitive personal health information. 
 
If you have any queries regarding the information that has been supplied to you, 
please refer your query to me in writing in the first instance. If you remain dissatisfied 
and would like to request an internal review, then please contact us at the address 
above or by emailing foi@phe.gov.uk. 

 

Please note that you have the right to an independent review by the Information 
Commissioner’s Office if a complaint cannot be resolved through the PHE 
complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner’s Office can be contacted by 
writing to Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire SK9 5AF. 

 

Yours sincerely 
 
Freedom of Information Officer 

mailto:foi@phe.gov.uk

